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Meeting Minutes
 Board of Management

September 13, 2022: Zoom and at 237 King St. W
Attendance: Jim Carrington (Co-Chair); Paul Shettell (Treasurer); Connie Beneteau (BIA); Marjorie Crew (MCK Council); Sgt. Doug Cowell (MCK Police); Clair Culliford (Secretary); Jen Acampora (Apollo); Hetty Hunter (Airline Café) and Ken Labonte (Fire Prevention).
Nancy welcomed everyone back after a summer break. She identified who was here in the office and who was on Zoom.

A motion was made to approve the Agenda first by Paul and seconded by Jim. All were in favour. Motion carried.

Police Report: Sergeant Cowell said that August and July were similar and on pace with the last three years. The social disorders are on the increase with people sleeping in storefronts, parking garages, etc. Sergeant Cowell informed the group that he will be changing roles at the end of this year. His replacement will attend soon. Clair asked about the liquor licensing act. These are after bar hours incidents with intoxicated persons. Paul asked about break and entering incidents but there were none in August. There were 7 thefts between the kiosk in the mall and a couple of purses taken and shoplifting incidents. Paul also asked about “Lock It or Lose It” program. There were a couple more questions about needles which would be Public Health and the status of the cameras downtown. Jim had a conversation over a dog bit that he incurred and had reported. Doug suggested that PAWR looks after these kinds of reports and not the CK Police. Marjorie will speak with them over this and similar incidents in the same area.
A motion was made to approve the Police Report first by Clair and seconded by Paul. All were in favour. Motion carried.

Nancy asked if there were any business arising from the previous Meeting Minutes? Seeing none, she asked for a motion to accept Junes Meeting Minutes.
A motion was made to accept the Previous Board Meeting Minutes first by Jen and second by Marjorie. All were in favour and Meeting Minutes were approved.

Nancy asked if there were any declaration of conflict of interest? No conflicts were identified so she started with the Board Reports.

Board Reports: Co-Chair: Nancy said there are 10 new businesses in our membership. Nancy read the email to the board about there will not be any large events in Tecumseh Park after June 1, 2023 due to infrastructure/construction.
Secretary: Clair: OBIAA newsletter has identified their next conference will be in London. Also the OBIAA has created a CRA Management Database that we can discuss at a later date to see if our BIA can benefit from this program. There may be a cost associated with in.
BIZconneCKt (formally business after hours), if anyone wishes to go.
Naming of the talking trees winning names have been picked. Bruce Springsteen and Forrest Stump. Winner has received their prize. Hopefully we can still have them up at the Capitol Theatre and this year they will talk to each other. The last item Clair has is Advertising. We did not get into the full-page Daytripper on time but we did advertise in the Daytripper in the events for both Crowfest and Santa Claus Parade, downtown Chatham. Then CK Senior magazine asked if we wanted to do a business page in their next upcoming magazine. Paul explained that advertising in one of our main goals as a BIA and suggests that we move forward with CK Senior Magazine. All present agreed.
Office Updates: Connie: Bridgerama budget completed. Still to happen in the Fall, the Mayor will have the naming of bridges ceremony but we are done. We do not have an update on Banner designs but Abstract Marketing has been very busy and since we no longer have a “Fall Banner Season” we have time to get RetroFest and Summer Banners done for next year.
Santa Season updates: We don’t usually have a Fall event like Crowfest this year so Santa took a back-seat. However, we will need to start on that at the same time as working on Crowfest.
We had a meeting with the Legion over the Remembrance Day banners and the Flags around the cenotaph. It was agreed that we would give the Legion the “Fall Season” as long as we (Public Works) had time to take down the Remembrance Banners in time to get up the Holiday Season Banners before Santa rides down King Street. So, they gave up having them up until Nov.18th like the email requested in exchange for having the Remembrance Day banners up for a month long instead of weeks. The Flags, we agreed to take turns purchasing the flags around the cenotaph when damaged and in need to be replaced. Both parties approved this agreement. Connie said “Crowfest is a lot of work!”
Treasurer: Paul: Reviewed the Financial Report that were emailed prior to the meeting. He said we have enough to carry us through to the end of the year. He identified that the Grants and Sponsorship for 2022 was more than any other year. We always endeavor to raise extra money to help with events and activities over and above the levy. Paul identified what we spend on having office staff each year and they have raised more than double their earnings. “Please remember that when we go into our Annual General Meeting and make our budgets for next year”, Paul said to the Board. We still have memberships to be paid before the end of the year and the cost of everything is going up. We received an increase from Canquest of an extra $150/year. 
On a previous meeting, the Board approved purchasing RetroFest Banners through the retrofest account as it is marketing specifically for that event. Why do we have a retrofest account? This allows a carry-over to start next years events. Many times, activities and entertainers want to be paid prior to the event but sponsorship doesn’t come in until the event or sometimes after. 
Our regular account, have one more levy amount to be received and the audit fees come off of the levy before they issue us the last levy. Jim has a request about taking down the flower baskets which are still beautiful and giving away the flowers. It was explained that the baskets are reusable and where are you going to drop off “dirt and plants with no pots?”
MCK Representative:  Counselor Crew spoke on the meeting (Skype) we had with the Municipality (Public Works). The lights will come down and we will continue to look for an alternative. Illuminating the trees with a spot light as a possibility. 

Also look at bowlers on the sidewalk for Zonta Park. Options for wall mounts but then you would need owner permission. Possibly lights that can be attached to the pole lamps. Adding anything to the sidewalks could be difficult as the sidewalks are being used up with patios. Snowplows in the winter may be the new issue. Dennis will look at the Horticultural tax with Ryan. Dennis is going to speak to Len at the Legion about the flags.

MCK Economic Development:  Anthony Wilson (Not available for this meeting)
MCK Fire Rep: Prevention Chief, Ken Labonte no additional information.
Nancy asked if there was any new business to report? Paul said we need to pick a date and a time for this year’s AGM. Jim asked if we needed to do it online or can we do it in person? Currently there are no restrictions with having meetings in person, but Council is still virtual. Paul believes a hybrid is the best action as ones who like in person can attend but others who may have personal restrictions can also attend. A date was selected: November 23, 2022. Remaining details to be looked into. Also, RetroFest 2023 to be discussed at a later meeting. Jim asked what date is Santa Claus Parade will be November 18, 2022.
Marjorie made a motion to approve shutting down the board meetings for the months of July and August. The motion was second by Clair. All were in favour and the motion was approved.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting, first by Paul and second by Marjorie. All were in favour and meeting was adjourned.

Next Board Meeting: October 11, 2022

Signature of Chair:_____________Electronic Signature              

Signature of Secretary:____________Electronic Signature               
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